Summary paragraph from the BPS FEMS representative for the BPS AGM January 2020 by Anne Jungblut

Anne D. Jungblut represented BPS at annual member society delegate meeting in Milan, Italy, from 6-8 September 2019. As a new delegate Anne D. Jungblut was invited to introduce her research and BPS. She gave an overview on aims and membership of BPS as well as publications and conferences. She highlighted the publication of well performing and peer-reviewed journals such as the European Journal of Phycology and the new open-access journal Applied Phycology as well as advertised the next annual meeting in Plymouth in January 2020.

Prof Hilary Lappin-Scott was announced as new President of FEMS.

The next FEMS member society council meeting will be in Split Croatia, 4-5 September 2020.